
EXECUTIVE ORDER - APRIL 2, 2020, TOWN OF TERRY, MS 

WHEREAS, Governor Tate Reeves has issued Executive Order 1466 imposing a state wide 
Shelter-In-Place beginning Friday, April 3, 2020 and through April 20, 2020. 

NOW THEREFORE, I Joseph Kendrick, Mayor of the Town of Terry, pursuant to the authority 
vested in me by the State of Mississippi pursuant to Mississippi Code Sec. 33-15-17( c )(7) and in 

an effort to slow the spread of COVID-19 and in the interests of the residents and employees of 
the Town of Terry, and in accordance with Executive Order 1466 issued by Governor Tate Reeves, 
here issue a Proclamation of Local Emergency, and provide the following guidelines for businesses 

in the Town of Terry and all services provided by the Town of Terry, beginning Friday, April 3, 
2020, and through April 30, 2020: 

1. All personal care and grooming business, including but not limited to, barber shops,
beauty salons, nail salons, spas, massage parlors, tattoo parlors, exercise studios, fitness centers, 
gyms, and other similar businesses shall close. All places of public amusement and recreation 
facilities, whether indoors or outdoors, including but not limited to parks, libraries, children's party 
or play facilities shall close. All restaurants, with or without drive-in or drive-through services, 
may only provide take-out, pick-up, delivery or drive-through services. Inside or outside dining or 
available sitting areas to the public are prohibited. 

4. All essential businesses, as defined by Governor Tate Reeves' Executive Order
1463 are to follow the State's directives and CDC Guidelines. A copy of the Executive Orders 
issued by Governor Tate Reeves (Order No. 1463 and 1466) referenced herein are incorporated 
into this Executive Order and attached hereto. Consistent with Executive Order 1458 and 1463 
issued by Governor Tate Reeves, all essential employees of the Town of Terry should work from 
home to the extent feasible to minimize the risk of possible transmission of COVID-19. The Town 
Hall will remain closed to the general public but the Town Clerk and other staff shall be available 
by telephone to address requests from the public. Essential governmental functions such as public 
safety, law enforcement, first responders, public works emergencies, are considered essential and 
shall continue. However, all employees shall take all reasonable measures to ensure compliance 
with the CDC and the MS Department of Health recommendations and guidance to prevent the 
spread of COVID-19. 

5. The Town will continue to hold public meetings and comply with the Open
Meetings Act, by video/telephone and/or other media and make observance/participation in such 
meetings available to the public, or make available to the public recordings of such meetings, to 

the extent feasible. 

I, Joseph 0. Kendrick, Jr., Mayor, issue this Executive Order on Thursday, April 2, 2020. 


